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May 18, 2023 
 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Daniel Goldner, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
Re: Docket No. IR 22-053: Comments of Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. and 

Northern Utilities, Inc. on Staff Report 
 
Dear Chair Goldner: 
 
 Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. and Northern Utilities, Inc. (collectively, “Unitil” or 
the “Companies”) appreciate the opportunity to provide comments in response to the 
Commission Staff’s “Report on New Hampshire Energy Commodity Procurement” issued 
on May 8, 2023. Unitil reiterates and incorporates by reference all comments that it has 
submitted in this docket. With respect to the report, the Company makes the following 
observations: 
 

- The percentage of RPS met through Alternative Compliance Payments referenced 
on pages 8-9 is not reflected in Table 5; and 
 

- The paragraph on page 11 beginning “Load served ranged from roughly 953 
million kWhs in 2018 . . .” is not accurate as applied to Unitil. It appears to include 
data that is specific to Eversource.   
 

 Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me should 
you have any questions. 
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Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Patrick H. Taylor 
 
Patrick H. Taylor 
Chief Regulatory Counsel 

 
CC:   Service List 


